TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP MINUTES March 17, 2022

Attending: Rockwell Fuller, chair, Paul Kifner, overseer, Steve Handy, Greg Colling

- 1. The Town House has 3 events scheduled for the summer, covid permitting, two weddings and a Democrat Forum, which will take place on 17 July. Rocky and Steve will do some work on the TH window stops, so that all the windows open for these events.
- 2. Our efforts to bring WiFi to the Town House is progressing with forms filled out, etc. The Selectboard needs to request free service from ECFiber, as the Town House is owned by the Town. Rocky will contact an ECFiber Board member to promote our efforts.
- 3. Clean Up Day will once again happen this spring on May 1st from 10 AM to 1 PM.
- 4. Planning for the Town House Fund raising event during early June has started. We would like to find a sponsor to underwrite the cost of a performing artist or find one that will donate their talents for our event. Rocky and Paul will make some connections to make this happen.
- 5. THAG will schedule a weekend for landscaping improvements around the Town House; mulch, topsoil, aeration of the lawn, etc. Dave Taplin and Janet Cavanagh have offered to help with the work.
- 6. The belfry railing is in progress. Rocky turned the finials for the posts, reducing the overall cost of the railing replacement to \$10,275. Installation of the railing should occur during April.
- 7. THAG meetings have been lightly attended over the course of the last two years, owing to Covid. There was some discussion of possibly reducing the group's size from 9 to 5 or 7.
- 8. Paul has already put together a line up of outdoor concerts for the summer.
- 9. The next THAG meeting is scheduled for 21 April.